
 

 

9 June 2020 

Recycling Collection 

 

16 June 2020 

Ordinary Meeting of Council 
being held @ 3pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Cr Tony Sachse  
President 

P: 0429 851 257 
crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Nick Gillett 

Deputy President 

P: 0427 862 060 
crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Brendan Geraghty 

P: 0429 484 021 
crgeraghty@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Tanya Gibson 
P: 0427 976 880 

crgibson@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Leeanne Gobbart 

P: 0429 848 042 
crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Stuart Putt 
P: 0427 862 060 

crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Ian Sanders 

P: 0427 851 213 
crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

25 May 2020 

OFFICE CLOSURE 

Please be advised that the Shire Offices will be 

closed to the public between 12:00pm and 1:00pm 

on Friday 29 May due to staff shortages.  We 

apologise for the inconvenience.  

 

REQUEST FOR TENDER 

Management and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall Aquatic 

Centre   -  MM05.19/20 

 

In accordance with section 3.58 Local Government Act 1995 tenders 

are called for Management and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall  

Aquatic Centre based in Bencubbin, WA. 

 

Tenders closing at 12 noon on Friday 29 May 2020 can be submitted 

via post in a sealed envelope clearly marked ‘Tender MM05.19/20’ to 

PO Box 20, BENCUBBIN, 6477 or via email to 

ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Tenders received after the closing time/date, will not be considered.  

The highest or any tender will not necessarily be accepted.  

Canvassing of Councillors or staff will disqualify. 

 

Offer forms are available in the tender section of  our website or by 

contacting Nadine Richmond on 9685 1202 or 

ea@mtmarshall.wa.com.au 

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer 



 
Shire of Mt Marshall 

Bush Fires Act 1954 

Bush Fire Control Officers 

 

The following people have been appointed Bush Fire Control Officers for the Shire of Mt Marshall until 

further notice: 
 

Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 

Damian Tomas          0429010574      

Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 

Garry Huckstep       96864050  0428864050 

Bush Fire Control Officers 

Terry Gobbart  Gabbin      0428848042 

Steven Kett  Gabbin      0488939810 

Shaun Gratte  Gabbin      0422895346 

Brett Clark   Wialki       0427486012 

John Dunne  Beacon      0427861045 

Noel Miguel  Beacon      0427966725 

Brandon Lancaster Beacon      0487861063 

Tim Cashmore  Cleary      0427926684 

Daniel Spencer  Bencubbin      0474479373 

Anthony Sachse  Welbungin      0429851257 

Stuart Putt   Welbungin      0427862060 

Ben Sachse  Welbungin      0427851257 

Craig Walker  Welbungin      0428851098 

Jack Walker  Shire    96851202  0429851318 

    A/hours      0439488235 

Dual Registered Bush Fire Control Officers 

George Storer  Koorda   96846026  0428846062 

Andrew Leeke  Koorda      0427446004  

Dylan Tarr   KTY       0427324146 

Peter Barnes  KTY       0437519631 

Fire Weather Officers 

Damian Tomas South       0429010574 

Gary Huckstep North     96864050  0428864050 

Jack Walker  Shire    96851202  0429851318 
 

All previous appointments are hereby cancelled. 
 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 



 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Disability Access and Inclusion Plan Review 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking feedback on all aspects of its Draft Disability Access and 

Inclusion Plan (DAIP) for 2020 -2025. 

 

The DAIP sets out the Shire’s commitment to making our community a welcoming and inclusive 

place for everyone to enjoy. 

 

The aim of the DAIP is to provide a framework to improve access for all people in the community 

in relation to the following areas: 

Services and events 

Buildings and facilities 

Information 

Customer service 

Complaints 

Community engagement 

Employment 

 

The Draft DAIP is available at www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au/documents/  or a paper copy may be 

obtained from the Shire of Mt Marshall Administration Centre, 80 Monger Street BENCUBBIN WA 

6477. 

 

Written submissions about the proposed review of the Disability Access and Inclusion Plan may be 

made to the Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 20 BENCUBBIN WA 6477 or 

email  admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au  no later than 4:00pm, Monday 8 June 2020. 

  

Related Information 

•  Disability Access and Inclusion Plan (DAIP) Questionnaire 

• Disability Access Inclusion Plan FAQs 

http://www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au/documents/
mailto:admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au


Disability Access Inclusion Plan FAQs 

Why do we have a Disability Access and Inclusion Plan? 

Why is the Shire conducting public consultation on the DAIP? 

What are the key elements of a DAIP? 

What is the lifespan for a DAIP? 

How can I get involved with improving access and inclusion in our community? 

 

Why do we have a Disability Access and Inclusion Plan? 

The Disability Services Act 1993 (amended 2004) requires all local and state government 

authorities develop and implement a Disability Access and Inclusion Plan (DAIP).  The DAIP will 

assist the Shire to plan for improvements and to ensure that people with disability have equal 

access and inclusion across all Shire controlled buildings, facilities and services. 

The DAIP aims to benefit people with disability, the elderly, young parents and access for prams as 

well as people from culturally and linguistically diverse backgrounds. 

Local governments play a vital role in the lives of people with disability because of their broad 

mandate.  Unlike most State Government authorities, local governments are multi-functional, with 

extensive responsibilities and activities across property, community and human service areas and, 

in addition, have the capacity to make policy choices at the local level. 

Why is the Shire conducting public consultation on the DAIP? 

The Shire is keen to hear from its community and to speak with those with access needs.  This 

includes people with disability and/or carers of people with disability, as well as people and 

organisations working to improve access and inclusion.  To achieve a DAIP that reflects the needs 

of our community, we are providing the following ways for you to input into the plan: 

• Written feedback to the Shire 

• Feedback over the phone 

What are the key elements of a DAIP? 

DAIPs will focus on the functions and services provided by the Shire of Mt Marshall and the needs 

of its residents, businesses and visitors who require access and inclusion in the delivery of our 

services. 

The key elements of a DAIP focus on seven key outcome areas: 

1. Services and events 

2. Access to buildings and facilities 

3. Receiving information 

4. Quality of service provided by the Shire 

 



5. Opportunity to provide feedback/complaints 

6. Participate in consultation processes 

7. Access to employment. 

 

What is the lifespan for a DAIP? 

The DAIP will identify a series of actions that can be implemented by the Shire across a five year 

time frame (2020 - 2025) with annual reporting on how these actions have been delivered. The 

plan and its progress are reported by the Shire to the Department of Communities (formally 

Disability Services Commission) in line with the Disability Services Act 1993. 

 

How can I get involved with improving access and inclusion in our community? 

You can: 

• Provide written feedback  

• Phone the Shire for Access & Inclusion Conversation 

For further information, Please contact us with any enquiries or feedback you may have. 

 

Phone: (08) 9685 1202 

Email:  admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au  

Office Hours: 9:00am to 4:00pm, Monday to Friday 

Address: 80 Monger Street BENCUBBIN WA 6477 

Postal Address: PO Box 20 BENCUBBIN WA 6477 

 

FOR SALE –SURPLUS EQUIPMENT 

Expressions of Interest Invited 
 

1 x 5000 Litre (Approx) Overhead Fuel Tank 

 

Expressions of Interest closing on Friday 5th June 2020 are invited for the outright purchase of the 

above surplus equipment.  The fuel tank is in a “as is where is” condition and the successful 

purchaser will be responsible for its removal from the Beacon Shire Depot. 
 

To arrange an inspection please contact the Shire’s Work Supervisor, Aaron Wootton on  0499 

851 111 during office hours. 
 

Expressions of Interest can be emailed to Jack Walker at ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or posted to 

PO Box 20, Bencubbin ,WA, 6477. 
 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

mailto:admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au


SURVEY ON BEACON FM RADIO (88.5FM) 

The Shire would like to determine how many residents 

listen to this station before agreeing to take on the annual 

electricity costs of the service.   Please see a copy of the 

survey in this weeks Bulletin.  Once completed, return the 

form to the Shire as directed.   

 

 

 

TOTAL FIRE BANS 

On Friday 22
 
May 2020 a Total Fire Ban was imposed by DFES for much of the state,  including 

the Shire of Mt Marshall, due to extreme weather forecast over the weekend.  The Total Fire Ban 

was in place from midnight Friday until midnight Sunday. 

 

During a Total Fire Ban the lighting of any fires is prohibited, this includes campfires. 

 

Lake McDermott is not exempt and anyone caught lighting a fire during a Total Fire Ban can be 

prosecuted.  Currently the fine for this offence is $1,000.00 or if you are convicted $25,000.00. 

 

I trust that the fire lit on Saturday at Lake McDermott was by persons other than locals.  

 

It is unusual for a Total Fire Ban to be imposed in May, but if you wish to be kept informed of these 

bans, please contact the office and have your mobile number included on the Harvest Ban SMS 

service. 

 

Jack Walker 

Bush Fire Control Officer 


